
Margarita and I have been praying for 12 years that God would open a door for us to minister in Peru. Last December, Sister 
Susan Malone, who is the Founder of Asia Vision and my classmate at Regent University, contacted us and asked us to 
consider going to Peru to minister in March 2025. God assured us that it was from Him for us to minister in Peru. We 
ministered at 15 different churches and evangelistic gatherings in Lima and Ancon from March 6 to 17. We were invited by Dr. 
Lourdes and she traveled with us to all 15 events to assist us.We visited churches located in many poor mountain villages and 
ministered to children, women’s groups, and adults. Most of these churches were the only evangelical churches among 
hundreds of homes located in the hills of mountain ridges. We first gathered unchurched children from the poor villages 
and led many of them to the Lord and the adults came for the services in the evenings. Throughout the whole trip, over 400 
salvations, many miracle healings, and deliverances took place. We give all the glory to the Lord!

MARCH 2025

Voice of RLM

River of Life Ministries 
P. O. Box 6128, Virginia Beach, VA 23456-0128 

www.rlmva.org / riveroflife@rlmva.org / 757-554-0053

Ancon, Peru

The Spirit of the Lord moved in His mighty power in Peru

Conducted GHN 
Seminars

With Dr. Lourdes (L) and Susan 

http://www.rlmva.org
mailto:riveroflife@rlmva.org


72%

Ministering to children at a poor mountain village
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 By the grace of God, wherever we went, Peruvian Christians welcomed us wholeheartedly. We ministered at 12 Assembly of 
God churches and three Independent churches in Lima and Ancon, Peru. When we ministered at Mount Horeb church, Senior 
Pastor Niño, who lost her beloved wife during the COVID pandemic season, invited us back to his church in June to 
establish River Missions Training Center (RMTC) to equip their young leaders and to train them with Global Harvest 
Network (GHN) seminar courses. Pastor Niño’s daughter, Lizbeth and her husband, Stanley will direct the One year 
discipleship training RMTC at their church. They have over 100 young people to be equipped to raise Peruvian Missions 
Mobilizers to evangelize their own Unreached People Groups and to send their missionaries to the nations in the near future.  
  Thank you very much for your faithful support of RLM. As you sow into RLM, we will touch the nations together for His 
glory. Please pray for Dr. Lee’s missions trip to South Korea in May, Peru in June, Ukraine in July, and ministries to 
Native Americans and churches in Wisconsin in August. May the Lord richly bless all you do as you sow into RLM! 
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